Bethlehem, 27th December 2011

The Wall near Cremisan – Official Declaration


The position of the Salesian Middle East Province with regard to the Wall is the one contained in the Press Release of 30th August 2007 signed by Father Giovanni Laconi, provincial vicar. That communiqué was published in Arabic on the Al Quds daily paper on 4th September 2007. This position was confirmed in the recent clarification of 23rd November 2011 by Father Maurizio Spreafico, provincial, and was published on the website of the Latin Patriarchate on 30th November 2011 and updated today, 27th December 2011.


1) The Salesians of Cremisan have never asked to ‘pass on the Israeli side’.


2) The entire route of the Wall, including the section that directly affects the Cremisan property, was established independently by the Israeli authorities, despite the well-known guidelines issued by the International Court of Justice on 9th July 2004. The Salesian community of Cremisan, a victim of a decision imposed by the Israeli authorities, expressed its opposition to the unilateral separation policy and reiterated its complete extraneousness in the planning of the route of the Wall in a Press Release of 30th August 2007, signed by the former Salesian Provincial Vicar Rev. Father Giovanni Laconi, released in four languages and approved by the Latin Patriarch and the Apostolic Nuncio.


3) When the Israeli Governor, in a 25th September 2009 meeting in Kfar Etzion, tried to put pressure to obtain an explicit consent from the Salesians to ‘become part of Israel’, our response was expressed in the following terms:


a) The construction of the Wall is an imposition by Israel that contradicts international law. Therefore we do not intend to address the issue of the Wall, because we do not recognize its legitimacy


b) We do not have any responsibility in Israel’s decisions concerning the Wall, because they are decisions of a political-military nature: it is not up to the Salesians to get involved in such issues and to determine boundaries between the two States.


4) Recently, the construction of the Wall has gone on for a long stretch on the edge of our property uphill, destroying a considerable portion of our land. 


5) We Salesians continue to express our full solidarity with the Palestinian families of Beit Jala who, because of the construction of the ‘Wall’, suffer injustice and are deprived of land which is their property. For this reason we support their legal action and we ourselves reserve our right to take legal action in order to defend the area of our property, which has never been defined in previous agreements between the two States.
Fr. Maurizio Spreafico SDB

Provincial Superior 
